Individual Tournaments Secretaries’ Report 2019
The overall number of entries for 2019 was 44, down from 58 in 2018 but up from 38 in 2017. This comprised:

· 7 for the Challenge Cup, 1 group played across 2 venues

· 12 for the Slater Kennington Cup, 2 groups 

· 12 for the Felce Cup, 2 groups
· 13 for the Wernick Cup, 2 groups
(One of the entrants for the SK subsequently withdrew before commencing play)
Again there were 4 venues to choose from this year, Dorking, South Norwood, Surbiton and Wimbledon. In addition the recently reformed Epsom CC offered to become a venue shortly before the competition started, this was gratefully accepted. 

Due to Wimbledon CC being forced to close just weeks before the start of the tournaments there was a last minute scramble to reallocate 20 entrants to other venues. All but two were able to be reallocated and I would like to thank all these entrants for their speed in replying to my request and flexibility in agreeing to play at other venues.  
Late entries continue to be a problem and while I make every attempt to accommodate all entrants this is not possible if I have insufficient time to raise the minimum number of 4 entrants for a group. Three players who made enquiries after the closing date missed out but had I have received their entries earlier all would have been placed. At least an additional Wernick Cup group at S. Norwood would have been possible and possibly a Felce at Dorking. 
My thanks to all the venue controllers for their continued support, in particular to Marcus Gosling at Epsom for his enthusiasm in promoting the events at the club and ensuring a good schedule is being maintained in both the Wernick and SK groups there. 
Andy Chesworth

